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TO:
All Member Trust Units

RE:
Minutes of October 9, 2019

Insurance Advisory Committee


Deerfield Town Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Rebecca Herzog
Cathy Levreault
Kathy Hannon

Lisa Blackmer
Donna Foglio
Leann Fanion

Paula Harrison
Barbara Hancock
Richard Carmignani Jr.
Emily Russo
Russ Kaubris
Linda Gross

Deborah Frentzos
Allan Kidston
Maureen Humphrey

Joan Zuzgo
Denise Cashin
Sharon Strzegowski
Cheryl Clark
Megan Young
Trish Barnes

Sues’Anne Jason
Paul McLatchy III
Angelina Bragdon

Ira Brezinsky
Michael Sullivan
Jennifer Day

Dean Iacobucci
Michelle Hill
Stephanie Douglass

Lynn Sibley
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea
Karen Karowski
Cynthia Smith 
Michele Komosa
Heidi Fountain 
Bruce Turner 
Alyssa Magoffin
Mildred Colon
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman, Russ Kaubris, called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m. with a quorum present of 77.68% of the weighted vote.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion to accept the minutes of July 17, 2019 was made by Michael Sullivan and seconded by Lisa Blackmer.  The motion was carried unanimously.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Month of September 2019 
Karen Karowski presented the Financial Report showing a starting cash balance for September of $9,438,634.03 with a total monthly income of $5,763,572.37.  The monthly expenses totaled $5,619,373.04 leaving a total net monthly income of $144,199.33.  The accounts receivable balance was $516,120.64 which if paid on time would have left us with a balance of $35,568,704.59.  
Investments and CD’s for September 2019
Karen also reported that the investments portfolio value was $10,943,111.44 with a market change of $105,766.93 leaving a total of $11,048,878.37.  Karen also reported a starting balance in CD’s of $9,813,132.07, leaving interest earned of $19,251.97, with a balance of $9,832,384.04.
On a motion by Paul McLatchy III, seconded by Lisa Blackmer, the financial report was approved unanimously.
WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· Programs – Requests for onsite seminars utilizing member’s mini grant funds and the wellness credits are underway.  Michele also provided information on Wellness Concepts Inc which hosts various onsite seminars offered thru BCBS.  Seminars include disease prevention, nutrition education, stress management, sleep and ergonomics.
· Fall Challenge – This began September 23rd and runs to October 27th.  There are approximately 400 participants.  
· AHealthyMe – Registration and usage is up to just under 400 users.
· HCGIT Website – The new website, www.hcgit.org, includes a Wellness Initiative tab for access to all things wellness. Michele will keep it updated with newsletters, program information, forms, health facts/news/information, and registration links for Wellable and Ahealthyme.  With the new website, Michele has cancelled subscriptions to Survey Monkey and Constant Contact.  
For more information on any of these programs contact Michele Komosa by phone at 413-584-1300 ext 173 or email at mkomosa@hampshirecog.org.  

BCBS UPDATES

Heidi Fountain from BCBS gave a presentation regarding two new programs that will begin January 1st, Rational Med and Step In.  Both programs will be administered by Express Scripts (ESI) and are available at no additional cost to the Trust.
Rational Med is a program that combines medical, pharmacy, and laboratory data to create an integrated patient profile.  Profiles are reviewed to identify gaps in care, adverse drug risks, help facilitate better coordination of care and help avoid omission of essential care.  When a risk is identified, the member’s doctor and pharmacist will be alerted by ESI.  
Step In is a weight management program that engages members with diabetes, pre-diabetes, high blood pressure, and high cholesterol.  Eligible members will receive direct notification of the program from ESI.  
Heidi also reminded everyone that BCBS makes drug formulary changes to the active plans (HMO & PPO) twice a year (January 1st and July 1st).  There will also be a couple drug formulary changes to the Medex plan eff 1/1/20.  Any member affected by any drug formulary changes is always directly notified of the changes.

ANNUAL ELECTIONS

Joe stated all current Executive Committee members were running for reelection and then opened the floor for any new nominations.  There were no new nominations. 
On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Paul McLatchy III, it was voted with no new nominations to reelect all current Executive Committee members.  This passed unanimously.
2020 MEETING CALENDAR

Joe distributed a meeting schedule for EC and IAC meetings thru FY2020. 

2018 AND 2019 AUDITS

Joe reported the Trust’s FY2018 audit was done in the summer and has now been finalized stating there were no concerns or suggestions from the auditors.  Joe stated we will email this to all units and also post it on the website.  Joe explained we were behind on getting this completed because of the status of separating from the HCOG.  The auditors are scheduled to come back at the end of October to do the FY2019 audit.

HCOG/HCGIT UPDATES

Joe reported the HCOG unofficially closed 8/30/19.  Joe explained the state approved funds to pay for the HCOG retiree’s health insurance until they are able to be transferred to the GIC which is scheduled for January 1, 2020.  Until then, Lydia King is the only active employee left as she is helping with the final stages of the HCOG closure including the GIC open enrollment and transfer of the retirees from the Trust coverage.  To date we have continued to receive payment from the HCOG for the retiree’s health insurance.   Joe stated a bill was also filed with the state to cover the HCOG pension liabilities and to carve out the Trust as a standalone entity with the Hampshire County Retirement System.  This is still being reviewed.  Joe also explained he plans to begin reviewing options with Paragus to move the server or at least the Trust information from the existing HCOG server as further separation from the HCOG.  

Russ Kaubris added that Joe along with the Executive Committee’s guidance are working to create and revise Trust personnel policies and benefits now that we are no longer following the HCOG’s procedures.  Once concluded, this will be presented for review by the IAC.  
2020 MEDEX RATE

Russ Kaubris explained at the last Executive Committee (EC) meeting, the EC reviewed and held a lengthy discussion regarding the various options Joe set forth for Medex changes to rates and benefits for 2020.  The presented options included a minimal increase, leaving the rates flat or changing the prescription copays from $5/10/25 to $10/20/35 which would decrease the rate.  Michael Sullivan noted the change in prescription copays would help bring them closer to the changes that were made to the active plans prescription copays.

On a motion by Richard Carmignani Jr., seconded by Lisa Blackmer, it was voted to adopt a monthly premium of $337.00 for Medex 2 w/ PDP coverage based on a change in prescription copays to $10/20/35.  This was passed unanimously.  
NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business to report at this time. 

ADJOURNMENT
On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Lisa Blackmer it was voted to adjourn the meeting at 10:34 a.m.  The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith 
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